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September 18th, 1929.

Ira Dilworth, Esq 
570 Simcoe Street, 
Victoria, B. 0.

• •

Dear Mr. Dilworth:-
It pleased me very much this morning 

to receive the following telegram from yourself and. Mr. 
Johm-

"The McGill Graduates assembled at Empress Hotel 
to honour Sir Charles Gordon, Dr. C.F. Martin 
and Mr. S.W. Beatty send you hearty congratulations 
on your recovery to health and extend greetings 
and best wishes as you resume your duties at the 
University."

I am glad the Chancellor, with Dean 
Martin and Sir Charles, one of the Governors, were able 
to spend an evening with you. Each one of them is a 
distinct leader in his own field and all are keenly 
interested in the welfare of McGill. They will have given 
you much information as to what is going on at the Univer­
sity and as to what our future plans and hopes are.

As for myself, I was away, as you will 
know, the whole of last year and there was much lost ground 
to recover, but I am feeling well and strong and looking 
forward with every confidence to the future.

I hope the Graduates* Society in 
Victoria is active and prospering. With best wishes to 
all the members, I a»,

Yours faithfully,


